
Dr . H. Muller-Beck 
W~ernst r asse 77 
CH- 3000 
Ber ne , Switzerland 

Dear Dr . Muller-Beck: 

Route 1 , Box 39 
Kimberly , I da ho 
March 7 ,1969 

I t is indeed a pleasure to receive your letter of Feb . 9t h and 
thank you so much for t he kind words about the Polyhedr a l Core paper . 
I had your name on my mailing list for a reprint but did not know i f 
you were in Germany or Swi t zerland . Enclosed are the re pr int s you 
reques t ed plus an article from Science . 

I would be very pleased to know of Dr . Kerckhoff 's r eact ion to 
the cone princ iple and its inversion by applica tion of bi-d irec t i onal 
pressur e t o detac h blades f r om a polyhedral core . Since I do not have 
the labor atory equipment t o make final tes ts , my conclus i ons a r e ba s ed 
on a personal react ion to repeat ed experiments . You are most f ortuna te 
to have a physic i s t and the equiptment to furnish fac tual information 
and thereby arrive at positive conclusions . To my knowledge , t here has 
been very 1 i ttle done on the controlled fracture of li th i c materials irhich 
have the properties of a solid but behave like a visc ous l iquid whe n 
subjected to applied force . 

It is coincidental , but I , too , am wor k ing on a paper dealing with 
intentional fractures and t h ose resulting from natural forces - t1 Nature­
factst1 we have dubbed them i n this country . I do hope t h9t our papers will 
contribute in some me a sure to the problems tha t ha ve perplexed a gr ea t many 
of the archaeolog ists . I am also in the process of writing a pa pe r . on 
the relations hip of the cone to f l a ke removal which should be ready s oon . 

Our v i sit was much too brief at Ann Arbor . Wish I coul d see you at 
the INQUA confrence in Paris where we could discuss and experiment in 
de ta i l with some of the many stone fracture problems of man vs . nature , 
but, as always , there is a problem of finance . However, there t s a remote 
chance t hat I wi ll att end the S. A. A. meeting in Milwaukee in May . Do hope 
you wil l be there . Portun9tely, both Francois Bordes and Jacques Tixie r 
will be here in Kimberly in April for a visit and we can do some j o i n t 
experiments in stone flak ing . 

With kindest personal regards , 


